
WESTRAY BUS SERVICE – PAPAY FERRY CONNECTIONS  WINTER 2024 
 
 
From 30th September – 27th October 2024 
 

• Bus must be prebooked with  4 hours notice. (07789 034289, call, 
text or WhatsApp) 

• Bus will be able to provide a connection between Gill Pier and 
Rapness, every morning and evening (assuming that the Charles 
Anne continues to arrive earlier than timetabled, ie. 0825 rather than 
0835*). 

 
 
From 28th October 2024 – 4th April 2025 
 

• Bus must be prebooked with  4 hours notice. (07789 034289, call, 
text or WhatsApp) 

• Bus will be able to provide a connection between Gill Pier and 
Rapness on Saturday and Monday mornings only, but will be able to 
meet all evening connections. 

 
 
From 5th April 2025 – 3rd May 2025 (Summer service starts on 4th May) 
 

• Bus must be prebooked with  4 hours notice. (07789 034289, call, 
text or WhatsApp) 

• Bus will be able to provide a connection between Gill Pier and 
Rapness, every morning and evening (assuming that the Charles 
Anne continues to arrive earlier than timetabled, ie. 0825 rather than 
0835*). 

 
 
*If the Papay ferry ever arrives at its scheduled time of 0835 rather than the estimated 
0825, it would change this information.  0835 is too late for the bus to leave Gill Pier as 
we have a few stops to do on the way to Rapness.  The taxi is the only option then.  Taxi 
can legally drive faster than the bus and won’t have additional stops.  
 
Taxi – 07796 538035  
 
In special circumstances when you are unable to give 4 hours notice, we will still 
attempt to meet your requested arrival.  We will let you know if this is not possible. 


